



Page 2

Ewing Consulting, Inc.
Human Resources Consulting


DATE:
Thursday, October 15, 2015 
TO:
SRJC Management Team
SUBJECT:
Classification and Compensation Study

As you are aware, we are conducting a classification and compensation study for Sonoma County Junior College District.  The study will result in recommendations to the Superintendent/President for the appropriate classification for each position. There are eight major parts of the study:

1. Discussions with key staff to initiate the study
2. Orientation with affected employees to explain the purpose of the study (Position Information Questionnaires (PIQ) are available on the Human Resources website at http://www.santarosa.edu/hr/forms/)
3. Interviews with select employees in each pay range
4. Distribution of preliminary job descriptions and assignment of positions to classifications
5. Finalization of classification recommendations
6. Internal equity comparison
7. Salary survey
8. Presentation of final report
The questionnaire phase of the study will commence on Friday, October 16, 2015.  We need your help in completing the PIQ. The information you provide in this questionnaire will be used as the primary input for ensuring that your position is properly classified. It is vitally important that we receive accurate information from you about the content of your position. Please complete the form as carefully and thoroughly as you can.

We recognize that the PIQ asks that you provide a great deal of information.  It usually takes two to three hours to complete the questionnaire.  While the questionnaire is self-explanatory, please see the following tips:
1. Please read all of the questions carefully and think about how you want to structure your responses.  
2. The completed form should be submitted to your supervisor 3-5 days prior to the deadline.
3. If additional space is required, please include additional pages as needed.

The completed PIQ must be submitted to your immediate supervisor in time for the final/approved version to be emailed to Human Resources (Sarah Hopkins) by Friday, November 6, 2015.  Supervisors will need to review the questionnaire, discuss any significant revisions with you and forward it to the Human Resources Department by the deadline.  
Our consultants will review the forms and will make arrangements to interview some employees to learn more about position content. We plan to interview at least one incumbent in each pay range.  Please do not be concerned if the consultants do not interview you personally.  If you wish to be interviewed, please indicate this in question 12 of the questionnaire form and we will be certain to arrange a meeting with you. Employees who do not complete a questionnaire will not be interviewed. 

We appreciate your cooperation and are looking forward to a very successful study.


